
  

 

           
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

St Georgeôs Hanover Square CE Primary School, South Street, Mayfair, London W1K 2XH 

Website:  www.sghsprimary.co.uk     School Office: 020 7629 1196     Email: office@sghsprimary.co.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers  

 
As this half term draws to an end, it is a good time to reflect on all the positive activities that have  taken place over 

the very fast -paced 6 weeks that have just flown by. 
 

Our leadership team have had the opportunity to observe learning taking place in many of the classrooms this half  
term. The children were all focused and attentive, and keen to learn as much as they can from our embe dding 

curriculum that we have brought in since September.  It was a pleasure to see th em flourish in their learning. It was 

also super to see how our new curriculum has been helping children with knowing more and remembering more.  The 
quiz questions in Science and History lessons have been such a motivation for the children to take learning into their 

own hands! 
 

Classes went on enriching and enlightening trips to the Museum of London, the Florence Nightingale Museum and the 

RAF Museum. They children learned a great deal from these excursions and, with London being at our very doorstep, 
it is wonderful to be able to take advantage of our special location.  We also had workshops run by the NSPCC about 

keeping safe and a cooking workshop with the fabulous I dris Caldora for Y4.  We really are a very lucky school with 
our location, connections with the community and wonderful families and children who attend.   We also, even though 

it was not in this half term, still remember the fabulous Christmas Fair that th e parents so gloriously orchestrated and 
I will be sharing a few top photos a little later on.  

 

These are but the tip of the iceberg of the joys of being at St. Georgeôs this half term and we are very much looking 
forward to embarking on Spring Term 2 with  as much enthusiasm and positivity!  We have a wonderful school 

community and we feel very proud to be able to provide the care which helps us all to flourish and serve others. 
 

Moving into the upcoming half term, we would also like to warmly welcome Mrs M arsh who has taken over as class 

teacher of the delightful children in Year 3.  They have had a great time getting to know each other over the first week 
and a half and we very much look forward to having her join our team!  

 
Prayer of the Week  

In the busy  and in the hushed moments of your life; or when you feel yourself filled with fear, or loneliness looms all 
around; or when hopefulness beckons your heart and you are exultant in joy, may you know the unconditional and 

eternal love of God washing over you with the greatest gentleness as loving balm; and may the blessing of God be 

with you now and always. Amen.  

 
Attendance  As you are aware, at the end of last week and 

this week a sickness bug has affected our 
children. 

 
We have been working with Public Health 

Protection Team and have been monitoring the 

situation very closely.  We would like to assure 
you that we are doing everything within our 

powers to prevent further spread of this virus.  

Lates  

Reception  59.4% Reception  0 

Year 1  39.1% Year 1  5 

Year 2  80.8% Year 2  4 

Year 3  87.1% Year 3  5 

Year 4  85.4% Year 4  4 

Year 5  80.6% Year 5  4 

Year 6  83.6% Year 6  2 

Total  74% Total  24 

 
 

Term time holidays have been increasing in our school community over the last number of years and in a bid to stop 

these from happening and impacting your childôs learning, please note the following points.  
You need to get permission from the Head of School if you want to take your child out of school during term time.   

You will need to make an application to the school in advance and this is usually only granted if there are exceptional 
circumstances. Cheaper holidays in school term time do not constitute exceptional circumstances.  

We will be monitori ng absences either side of half term, and I shall be contacting families where children are away.  
Your support in this is, as always, greatly appreciated. 

St Georgeõs Hanover Square CE Primary School  

                 14th February  2020 

Working together for the achievement of all.  

http://www.sghsprimary.co.uk/


 

Academic Review Day  
Thank you to all the parents who have signed up for meetings  with their childôs class teacher on Academic Review Day, 

which is on Friday 28th February 2020.   
As outlined previously, this will land on one of schools 5 annual INSET days.  On INSET days, children do not attend school.  

Schools can choose any point throughout the year that they would like to take these days which are used for staf f/whole 

school development. 
We will be offering a crèche service throughout the day and for the time that you are meeting with the class teacher.  

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you would like any further information.  
On the day we will also be handing out a parent questionnaire for you to fill out.  As always your feedback and information 

is greatly appreciated in helping support our magnificent school.  Please do sign up if you have not already.  These meetings 

are really important in supporting y our child on their educational journey.  
 

Class Assembly  
Year 3 put on an absolutely astounding assembly this Thursday. They shared all the learning that they had been doing in 

their new history topic, incorporating terrific facts, fun and fabulous singing .  It really was like being at the West End with 
how confidently they shared their learning and worked together as a team.   

It was super to see all you parents there too.  We love to share what we have been doing in school, and these class 

assemblies are prime opportunities to do so.  Thank you very much Mrs Marsh and Ms Dore for supporting the children in 
putting on this spectacular show!  

 
Raising the school profile  

Thank you so much to everyone who emailed and informed us of your wonderful skills!  We are  currently working alongside 

the governors in raising the profile of the school.  If you have already shared you willingness and ability to help (I know 
that we are a ll very time-stretched, so all your support is appreciated) we will be in touch with you  shortly.  If you havenôt 

yet come forward with your talents, please do not hesitate to do so.  
 

Uniform  
Well done to Year 5 for winning our Uniform Cup this week. Please can we note that jumpers need to be red and that shirts 

need to be white.  Also, please can we remember our ties and our black school-regulation shoes.  We want to shine!  

 
Vision and Values  

We have been working very hard indeed at updating and improving our school vision and values.  We have already 
worked with our LDBS advisor Mary Thorne, staff and vicars in putting together an inspirational and aspirational vision.  

The next step of the process is to consult with children and parents and we would very much like to have your feedback.  

During Academic Review Day, in the Reception area will be sharing our new Motto, Vision and Values and asking for your 
comments.  In order to prepare you for this, please see below an outline of our new statement on the next page.  

 
St Georgeôs Hanover Square Church of England Primary School offers a distinctly Christian education in an inclusive 

environment, welcoming children and staff of all faiths and none.  

 
óChurch of England schools offer a community where everyone is a person known and loved by God, supported to know 
their intrinsic value.' 
The Most Reverend Justin Welby, Archbishop of Canterbury 
 
The distinctive nature of our approach to education can be found in our explicit Christian values, our collective worship, 

our grounded Christian ethos and in our Religious Education. 

 
We aim to provide ambitious learning opportunities, promoting achievement in every area and nurturing social, emotional 

and spiritual well-being. 
 

It is essential that we equip our children with the knowledge and cultural capital that they need to succeed in life.  

Cultural capital is the essential knowledge that pupils need to be educated citizens, introducing them to the best that has 
been thought and said and helping them to engender an appreciation of human creativity and achievement.  

 
Character and resilience are the qualities, the inner resources that we call on to help us through the frustrations and 

setbacks that are part and parcel of life. We must instill these qualities in our children and make sure that they are ready 
to make their way in the world as rob ust and confident individuals. 

 

As our children gain confidence, knowledge and skills we hope that they will go on to become compassionate, well 
balanced young people. They will take their place in society as active citizens, economically independent, exemplifying 

the British values of equality, tolerance, democracy, individual liberty and rule of law.  
 

As a Church school we believe every child is made in the image of God, and therefore we want the best for them. We 

value our school community as a place where love can flourish. 
 

 



The four foundations of our curriculum are  

1. Educating for Wisdom, Knowledge and Skills (value link-perseverance) 
2. Educating for Hope and Aspiration (value link-forgiveness) 

3. Educating for Community and Living Well Together (value link-compassion, responsibility) 
4. Educating for Dignity and Respect (value link-integrity, respect)  

 

Our  school motto is based upon Matthew 5: 14 -16  
 

Let your light shine in the world as Jesus did with compassion, thankfulness and hope.  
 

The Biblical link is "You are the light of the worldélet your light shine before others, that they may see 

your good deeds and glorify your Father in heaven.ò Matthew 5: 14-16 
 

As a community, we have identified six core values  that are woven into the very fabric of the sch ool. All members of 
the school community-pupils, staff, governors, clergy are role models for these.  

 
Compassion  A deep awareness and sympathy for anotherôs suffering 

When Jesus went ashore, He saw a large crowd and He felt compassion for them because they were like sheep without a 
shepherd; and he began to teach them many things. (Mark 6:34)  
 

Integrity The quality of having strong moral principles e.g. honesty, decency, fairness, equality  
Whatever is true, whatever is honourable, whatever is just, whatever  is pure, whatever is lovely, whatever is 
commendable, if there is any excellence, if there is anything worthy of praise, think about these things.(Philippians 4:8)  
 
Forgiveness  Excusing a mistake or offence 

Forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass against us. (Matt 6:12 -15) 
 

Perseverance  Keeping on trying, even though it is difficult to succeed  
Be strengthened with all power according to his glorious might so that you may have great endurance and patience 
(Colossians 1:11-12) 
 
Respect  Regard highly, value, honour 

And as you wish that others would do to you, do so to them (Luke 6:31)  
 

Responsibility  A form of trustworthiness, being responsible for your own actions  

For God gave us a spirit not of fear but of power and love and self contro l (Timothy 1:7)  
 

Pupil Voice  
The children have shared with us what they have been learning and have given us some excellent feedback about their 

learning.  Here are a few twinkling quotes to help give a feel of how we learn at St. Georgeôs. 

 
How much do you enjoy reading and why? 
I enjoy reading because it takes you to a different land but does not involve travelling.  
 

How does RE help you explore and enrich your own belief and values? 
It helps me worship God better and do things God guides me to.  Also, it helps me understand other religions.  

 
In History, which era have you enjoyed learning about and why? 
World War 2 because there are a lot of facts to learn and also how it has changed things for us.  

 
World Book Day  

On Thursday 5th March, it is World Book Day! To celebrate, we will be having a host of special World Book Day activities 

in school and children and staff are encouraged to dress up as their favourite book character. It is not necessary to spend 

money on a new outfit  ï please see https://www.worldbookday.com/  for ideas on creating your own costume. Dressing-

up is optional and there is no charge; it is all in the name of celebrating books!  The children will also receive their World 

Book Day vouchers on the day, which can either be exchanged for a free book or used as part-payment for other 

childrenôs books. Books can be purchased at participating local bookshops. Please see this website for further details: 

https://www.booksellers.org.uk/wbd .  

The theme of this yearôs World Book Day is óShare a Million Storiesô, and we at St Georgeôs are keen to join in the reading 

revolution! As part of the campaign we would l ike to invite you the share a story with your childôs class during World 

Book Day week. If you have a favourite story you would like read to the children and want to get involved, please speak 

to Ms Slater. 

 

https://www.worldbookday.com/
https://www.booksellers.org.uk/wbd


 

Dates for your diary  

Monday 24 th  February   Back  to school  

Friday 28 th  February    Academic Review Day  

Thursday 5 th  March                            World Book Day  

Thursday 12 th  March    Year 4 Class Assembly 3.00pm 

Thursday 19 th  March    Year 5 Class Assembly  3.00pm 

Thursday 26 th  March    Year 6 Class Ass embly 3.00pm 

Friday 3 rd  April    End of term  2.00.pm 

 

Thank you for all your support, it is much appreciated.  

Best wishes 

 

Ms Petra Slater, Head of School and Mrs Rebec ca Harris, Executive Headteacher   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Christmas Fair Fun! 

 





 


